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The snow is falling outside. I am writing to everyone I have married and 
baptised at St Matthew’s, and to all those who have attended Kids’ Church 
recently – at least it means I can remember warm, sunny weddings, and 
lovely family celebrations. It is always lovely planning special events with you, 
keeping in touch with you, and seeing you when you come and worship. All 
our events are on www.stmatthewschurchdarleyabbey.wordpress.com 
 
St Matthew’s is a busy place. There are 19 weddings in the diary for 2018 and 
already several baptisms (but please encourage anyone thinking about those 
events to get in touch). On the third Sunday of the month when we have Kids’ 
Church it is lovely seeing so many of you (and getting covered in glue). The 
number of people regularly worshipping on a Sunday morning is slowly 
increasing, our choir is on good form, the links with Walter Evans school are 
excellent, and we have a lovely mix of people across the ages.  
 
The problem that we have is a financial one. For the last few years our 
expenses have been greater than our income, and we must change that. We 
cannot reduce our expenses – indeed they will rise as we do more – so we 
need to increase our income. There are many opportunities that we need to 
grasp, but they all take money and work. 
 
We are running a Stewardship Campaign over Easter, and I write to invite you 
to the launch service on Sunday 18 March at 10 am – with coffee and cake 
afterwards. It is the Sunday when Kids’ Church normally meets. At that 
service we will celebrate so much that is good in the life of our church and I 
will also outline the financial challenges that we face in ensuring all this 
continues. We will give everyone a pack outlining these challenges, ask 
people to think and pray over what they have heard, and ask you all to make 
a response in the following couple of weeks.  
 
I realise that money is always tight – I can remember starting out on married 
life, and the expenses of having kids. My daughter is getting married at St 
Matthew’s this summer – so even when they are 30, they are expensive. Your 
presence, your encouragement, and your involvement in the life of the church 
is most important to us – money is a secondary consideration – but we need 
to open about the financial challenges we face. I hope you will want to part of 
ensuring that St Matthew’s gets onto a secure financial footing before we 
celebrate our Bi-centenary next year. Please come and join us on 18 March.  
 
With best wishes 


